
CITY OF 

LONG BEACH 

Date:       February 13, 2023 

To: Mayor and Members of the City Council 

From: Thomas B. Modica, City Manager-]:�. 

Memorandum 

Subject: Letter to City Partners regarding the Homelessness Emergency

The City of Long Beach (City) has allocated significant resources and staffing to address 
the homelessness emergency. As part of the intergovernmental workgroup's initial 
actions, the City has submitted formal requests of regional government partners to 
support additional resources and services in Long Beach. Additionally, the City has sent 
the attached letters to both the Port of Long Beach and the Long Beach Utilities 
Department seeking their support in addressing homelessness through actions such as 
identifying land for housing and shelter, staffing that can assist with the emergency 
response, and any other innovative ways that their departments can assist the City's 
activities. 

The Port and Utilities Department have dedicated staffing to the City's Emergency 
Operations Center and are working to identify additional resources to advance the 
emergency response. We will continue to provide updates on these requests. 

ATTACHMENT 

CC: DAWN MCINTOSH, CITY ATTORNEY 
DOUGLAS P. HAUBERT, CITY PROSECUTOR 
LAURAL. DOUD, CITY AUDITOR 
LINOA F. TATUM, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER 
TERESA CHANDLER, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
KATY NOMURA, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
APRIL WALKER, ADMINISTRATIVE DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
KEVIN LEE, CHIEF PUBLIC AFFAIRS OFFICER 
MONIQUE DE LA GARZA, CITY CLERK 
DEPARTMENT HEADS 






